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The next meeting of the MRIA Board will be on January 8 at 8:00 p.m. in 
the upper Parish Hall of Memorial Episcopal Church, corner of Bolton 
and Lanvale St. Enter from the Lanvale side. ALL neighbors are welcome 
and encouraged to attend. this meeting will keep you informed of 
activities and events in the neighborhood, including reports from the 
Baltimore Police Department and MRIA committees, and will introduce 
you to new neighbors. Plus, wine and snacks.

News from MRIA

Joe Horvath was nominated and elected to replace Jon Kuskcar, who 
resigned, as 2nd vice-president and member of the Executive Committee.

New Neighbor Party   The MRIA will host our annual New Neighbor 
party to welcome people who have moved into the neighborhood since 
our last party in November 2011. Invitations will be mailed the last 
week of December. If you are a new neighbor or know of a new neigh-
bor who does not receive an invitation, please email the appropriate 
address to smhaun65@gmail.com. 

BPD report   Officer Fields of the Baltimore City Police Department re-
ported that the crime calls had dropped significantly during the month 
of November; she also described the status of recent crimes in Bolton 
Hill: She noted a significant drop in crime (reported incidents); six auto 
larcenies reported; one robbery since last month; three burglaries (in-
cludes 1 forced entry), one common assault
A shooting on McMechen Street in late November at Pedestal Gardens 
was an apparent drug crime; suspect identified; awaiting warrant;
Assault on Wilson Street on Dec. 4 – may or may not have been reported.
Assault of a young woman on Lafayette Ave last week on her walk 
to school; Officer Fields is following-up with Midtown Academy 
administrators. 
She encouraged neighbors to report suspicious activity when they see it.
MICA tips for safety are included at the end of the Bulletin.

Report from MCBD Working Group   As a reminder, this group was 
convened due to a significant disagreement about the future of the  Mid-
town Community Benefits District (MCBD), comprising Bolton Hill,  
Madison Park, Charles North, and Mt. Vernon. Two neighborhoods 
want a dollar-for-dollar “return” on their surtax contribution or what 
they believe to be “equal services for the dollar value of their surtax con-

The Bolton Hill Bulletin
P u b l i s h e d  b y  t h e  M o u n t  R o y a l  I m p r o v e m e n t  A s s o c i a t i o n
January 2013                                                                                               Vol. XLII No1

PROMPT & EFFICIENT • ALL MAKES & MODELS

410-662-9800
S E RV I N G  B A LT I M O R E ’ S 

M O S T  D I S T I N G U I S H E D  N E I G H B O R H O O D S
•  •  •  $10.00 off with this Ad •  •  •

ALADDIN APPLIANCE
                SERVICE

Tim Scofield Studios
Custom Metalwork
Restoration & Repairs

307 W. Mosher Street
443-939-6580

timscofieldstudios@gmail.com
or checkout Tim Scofield Studios on Facebook

410-628-2011
Baltimore.MrRooter.com

Locally Owned by a Bolton Hill Resident 
An Independently Operated Franchise

Licensed • Bonded • Insured License #23446

MR-00659-MiscAd-2.5x1.67(Smith)REV.pdf   1   8/31/10   11:37 AM

$30 Off for Bolton Hill Residents

1535 Park Avenue
Phone: 410-225-0800   Fax: 410-523-3434
Bolton Hill’s Independent Pharmacy

•  Fine beer, wine and liquor  •

FLOWERS

1019 Cathedral Street
Mt. Vernon, Maryland 21201

410-727-3434
fl owersbychris.com



Full service Home Energy Audit only $100 for  
qualifying BGE customers (regular $495)

NEW rebates of $3,500 or more  
for your energy improvements

 (410)225-5040  www.TerraLogosEG.com

Evolve your environment

Upcoming Events

Garrett Epps, talks about his new book.  The Pratt, Thursday, Jan. 
10, 6:30 Wrong and Dangerous: Ten Right Wing Myths About Our Constitution. 

Myths: The primary purpose of the Constitution is to limit Congress. There 
is no separation of church and state. The Second Amendment allows citizens 
to make threats against the government. These are a few of the myths about 
our Constitution. In terms every citizen can understand, he tackles ten of the 
most prevalent myths, providing a clear grasp of the Constitution and the 
government it established. Epps teaches constitutional law at the University 
of Baltimore Law School; he is a regular contributor on legal issues to Atlantic.
com and The American Prospect.

Representative John Lewis  The Pratt, Sunday, Jan. 13, 2:30 p.m.
The Civil Rights leader and U.S. Representative from Georgia talks about his 
new book, Across That Bridge. 

Chris Hayes  Wed, Jan. 16, 7 p.m. The Pratt,  MSNBC host and The Na-
tion editor talks about his new book, Twilight of the Elites. 

The Bach Concert Series  First Sunday Concerts begin January 6 at 
4:00 p.m. at Christ Lutheran Church Inner Harbor,
The Bach Concert Choir and Orchestra will perform J.S. Bach’s Cantata 65: 
Sie werden aus Saba alle kommen, featuring tenor Richard Kennedy and bass 
Jason Buckwalter as soloists. This month’s guest choir will be the Singing 
Sensations Youth Choir, who brought down the house at our June finale 
concert last season. The concert will also feature two of Bach’s beloved in-
strumental works: the Brandenburg Concerto No.1 and the Cello Suite No.2 
in d minor, which will be performed by cellist Gretchen Gettes.

Neighborhood Spotlight

Lat Naylor, a native of Baltimore, currently works and lives on Park Avenue 
with his wife, Barbara, their two young sons, and a large dog. Lat’s art work 
has been shown and collected in the United States, Japan and Europe since 
the late 1990’s. Lat attended Princeton University and earned earned a degree 
in urban studies and sociology in 1984. 
Two years later, he dropped out of the 
graduate school of urban planning at the 
University of California, Berkeley to en-
roll in the Fashion Institute. IIn 1988 he 
established his own clothing design and 
manufacturing business in San Fran-
cisco. He made a name for himself over 
the next ten years with his straightfor-
ward approach to design and fabrication 
and garnered an international following 
and numerous awards including Cali-
fornia Designer of the Year and CFDA 
rising star.  in 1998 Lat closed the cloth-
ing company to concentrate on making 
sculptures, paintings, and assemblages.  
In 2002 Lat returned to Baltimore 
and began a five-year sculpture/
renovation project at 1515 Park 

Emmanuel Episcopal Church
811 Cathedral St

8:30 Rite II; 10:30 Morning Prayer
www.emmanueldowntown.org

Warm Welcome, Thoughtful Preaching, Glorious Music

Classified Ads
Injured bird?  If you find an injured bird or 
mammal, you can get expert help from this li-
cenced wildlife rehabilitator: Kathy Woods at 
410-628-9736

Need a handyman?  Titan Development 
is a licensed construction company for all of 
your home improvement needs. Same day ser-
vice. We accept all major credit cards. 
Call 410-662-6200. (MHIC #95960)

Pet Sitting/House Watching  
References available.  Stacey/Jodi 
410-728-8285

Karen’s Bookkeeping Service  Are you 
a small business owner who needs help with 
your Accounting or Office work? Call Karen at 
443-743-0832

Need Reliable Personal Assistance?  
Let Glenda help with routine and organizing 
household matters. Excellent BH and Roland 
Park refs. Call 410 736-3006.

Corpus Christi church
A Roman Catholic Parish 

110 W Lafayette Ave  Baltimore, MD 21217
Phone: (410) 523-4161  CChristi@archbalt.org

Saturdays 4:00 p.m. (Year round)
Sunday 10:30 a.m. (September 10 - June 30)

9:30 a.m. ( July 1st - Labor Day Weekend)
Weekdays 12:10 p.m. (Monday, Wednesday, and Friday)

 Holy Days 12:10 p.m.
Confessions Saturdays at 3:30 p.m. or by appointment

Brown Memorial
Park Avenue Presbyterian Church

Park and Lafayette Avenues
9:45 a.m. Adult Forum and Church School; 11:00 a.m. Worship

410-523-1542  info@browndowntown.org

Beth Am Synagogue
Located in Historic Reservoir Hill

2501 Eutaw Place
410-523-2446  www.bethambaltimore.org

Daniel Cotzin Burg, Rabbi

Local Business

Memorial Episcopal Church
Bolton St. at Lafayette Ave.

office@memorialepiscopal.org 
410-669-0220 www.memorialepiscopal.org

Worship

tribution.” This method would result in a reduction in services to the 
two smaller neighborhoods and an increase in services to the two larger 
neighborhoods. The Working Committee has attempted to document 
and determine the cost of current services provided by Midtown, but 
has not been able to reach agreement on those numbers or the method 
used to determine cost. To reduce the tension over this issue, a consul-
tant was hired to speak with representatives from each neighbourhood 
and to prepare a report; but many of the meetings that followed did not 
settle the differences; some neighborhoods advocate leaving the larger 
group, either to form a separate district and/or joining another bene-
fit district. During these meetings and discussions, other suggestions 
emerged, such as a tiered tax district to apply higher assessments where 
welcomed, to give associations more control over the distribution of 
the surtax revenues, to analyze inputs and outputs to measure results, 
to use committees to develop improvements.Each neighborhood is 
meeting  to discuss these options, as we are, and how that neighbor-
hood would prefer to move forward. The Working Group will meet on 
Dec. 13, and the Associations' presidents will vote the neighborhood's 
choice about the future of MBCD. A motion was made, seconded, and 
passed that MRIA preferred to keep the MBCD intact and funded as it 
is currently and that our president should vote accordingly.

Communications Committee to form   A committee has been estab-
lished to determine the best use of BHEN, the Bolton Hill Email Net-
work. This committee will include Polly Duke, Doreen Rosenthal, and 
Richard Rosenthal. Doreen was the originator of the communication 
rules used to operate BHEN. If you would like to participate or have 
anything you would like to add, please email Polly or Doreen.

Neighborhood News

Dance is Happening in the 'hood   Dance Happens, Inc., a nonprofit 
dance program, caters to the inner city youth of Baltimore, to create a 
positive dance learning environment that instills passion, self-esteem, 
artistic development, and confidence that stimulates creativity and in-
tellectual growth. Fall classes are over, but classes in ballet, jazz, hip 
hop, modern, and tap will begin in January. Classes meet afternoons in 
the Mt. Royal Rec Center, across from On The Hill. If you know of a 
youngster who wants to dance or for more information, see dancehap-
pensinc.com

Strawbridge Methodist Church to be sold   Stephen Ferrandi (sferrandi@
klnb.com) reports that the Methodist Conference put the property at Park and 
Wilson up for sale. Asking price for the property “as is” is $600,000. A “For Sale” 
banner will be installed on the Park Avenue side of property giving the same 
information. Stephen J. Ferrandi is the broker at KLNB and can be reached by 
phone at 443-574-1430. Check Craisglist for items from the church that 
may be on offer, like pews.

New MICA dorm going up
The new building, Founders Green, is underway; the skin will go up 
soon, followed by the interior. MICA has approached the Bolton Hill 
Garden Club about taking on responsibilities for maintaining a small 
park (Morrison Park). Will go to ARC in December, followed by CHAP 
in January. Look at it as you drive down North Avenue.

Avenue, which now serves as his 
family’s home.  In 2011 he began 
a second large scale sculpture/
renovation at 29 North Avenue, 
which will eventually be his 
studio and gallery.  Please visit: 
latnaylor.com
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The next meeting of the MRIA will be on Tuesday, October 2 at 8:00 p.m. in the 
Upper Parish Hall of Memorial Episcopal Church, corner of Bolton and Lafayette. 
All neighbors are encouraged to attend.

News from MRIA

City proposes bike trail in BH   Wanting more complete information, 
the MRIA Board of Directors, meeting on Tuesday Sept. 4, tabled the 

request of BikeMore to support a bike trail on the eastern side of Bolton Hill, 
along Mt. Royal Ave, proposed by Baltimore Department of Transportation.  
The group, BikeMore, was represented by Chris Merriam, Executive Director 
who presented preliminary information and a rendering of the proposed route.
The two-way cycle track would run to Guilford Ave on the eastern length, 
along Mt Royal Ave and north to McMechen St, eliminating the parking spac-
es in that section. BikeMore estimates about 12 spaces in front of Lyric and the 
spaces on Mt. Royal across from MICA would be lost, and perhaps more if 
the trail is built out to the full stretch of road. Merriam acknowledged that the 
Lyric Opera House management opposes the trail, as does Fred Lazarus, Presi-
dent of MICA, not wanting to lose the parking on Mt. Royal for opera patrons, 
and faculty, staff and students of MICA. Some Board members favor a creating 
a safe path for bikers; others are concerned about losing parking, therefore, the 
need for more complete information. The Baltimore Department of Transpor-
tation will host a series of public meetings in the fall, so neighbors are encour-
aged to keep abreast of decisions by visiting baltimorecity.gov/bikes or 
bmorebikes.com
Editor’s note: Without taking a position on this proposal, the editor suggests  
checking out bmorebikes.com website, full of interesting information about 
bikes and biking in Baltimore. 

Report from the Baltimore Police Department   According to
  Officer Fields, crime statistics for the past three months are about the 

same as last year, but burglaries are still a concern. Officer Fields advises resi-
dents to keep items out of sight in cars and homes and to make sure windows 
and doors are locked securely. She also strongly suggested that neighbors keep 
track of other neighbors’ homes, especially when they are away. We are al-
ways encouraged to report suspicious activity.

Upcoming Events 

Festival on the Hill  Saturday, October 13, 11 a.m.-5 p.m. 1300 block of 
Bolton St. and Lanvale between Jenkins and Mason.
Music! Food! Drink! Artisans! Kid Zone! Things to look at and things to buy! 
This big fun block party needs volunteers for a variety of tasks.
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